
NEXT  MEETING 

Meetings are the second Thursday of each month (except during 

December, July & August) at the Cape Cinema at 1:00 P.M.  

35 Hope Lane, Dennis, MA 

NEWSLETTER Website Edition 

www.retiredmensclub.com 

P.O. Box 746  -  South Dennis, MA 02660 

 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE  

                            BREAKING NEWS!   

After 19 years at the 
Dennis Senior Center, 
the Retired Men’s Club 
is moving. Starting in 
September, the Club’s 
home will be at the 
Cape Cinema, off Hope 
Lane in Dennis (across 
the parking lot from the 
Encore Bistro and Bar). 
The September 9th Gen-

eral Membership Meeting and future meetings will hap-
pen as usual on the second Thursday of every month but 
will begin at one o’clock.  

      Our new home has much to offer, i.e., newly refurbished comfortable seating, a signifi-
cantly larger capacity to easily accommodate members and their guests for special pro-
grams, built in audio/video capabilities and more. The Cinema will open at noon on meet-
ing days. At the request of many members for better opportunities to make new friends 
and improve socialization at our meetings, the Cinema’s concession will also be open at 
noon for beer, wine, and soft drinks as well as a selection of appetizing treats.  

      September’s meeting will be our first in 19 months, going back to February 2020. 
Some of you will remember that renown author and radio personality C.L. Fornari was our 
guest speaker that day and she told us how to get ready for spring planting. 



 

(President’s Message—page 2)  

 

     And then, the pandemic. Everything stopped. But RMC members are a resilient bunch. 
By September 2020 we were getting back to business. No meetings were allowed, but golf 
and bowling were back. A spring golf survey revealed every player had been vaccinated be-
fore the first ball was hit. Adjustments were made to bowling procedures for safe distancing 
and wearing of masks and the alley did its part with sanitation of equipment, extra seating 
and supplying other necessary safeguards.  

     We followed those activities with an end-of-June picnic. Over 80 participants spent a 
warm and sunny afternoon at Yarmouth’s Flax Pond enjoying each other’s company for 
games, great food, and live musical entertainment.  The first song at the picnic was Willie 
Nelson’s hit “On the Road Again”. Right on. The RMC is indeed back on the road again. 
Regular meetings are starting. And watch your email or check elsewhere on this website for 
new updated procedures for entering our exciting fall golf program. First event is Monday, 
August 30th, at the challenging Crosswinds Golf Club. And stay tuned, bowling is just six 
weeks away from its new season, September 7th is opening day. Did I mention upcoming hol-
iday activities? Our annual holiday luncheon with a great meal, live entertainment and a toy 
drive thrown in is coming up fast. 

 

     I close with some sad news. Long time RMC member, avid bowler, and 
good friend to many in the Club, Bob DiNapoli passed away on July 17th. He 
will be greatly missed. 

 

      

Be safe and stay healthy. If you haven’t yet been vaccinated against Covid-19, there’s no bet-
ter time than now. You could just save your life and you might even save someone else’s. 
The vaccine is available at Walgreens, CVS, Cape Cod Health Care and a host of other Cape 
locations. Find a location that works for you at  www.vaccines.gov. Appointments aren’t usu-
ally required, and best of all, it’s free!  

 

     That’s it!  

Have a great rest of the summer. I’m look-
ing forward to seeing you in our new home 
on September 9th. 

 

     Charlie 

 

 

 

http://www.vaccines.gov


 

 

 

 

 

                                            August, 2021 Membership Report 

With the addition of 3 new members and four terminations, we now have 317 mem-

bers in the club. 

New Members: 

Derick Denby from Yarmouth Port 

Wayne Fontaine from South Yarmouth 

Edward Lipman from Yarmouth Port 

Terminations: 

Bob DiNapoli, 87, passed away July 17 . Bob had been a member since 2013. 

Bill Duker passed away recently and was 91 years old and with the club since 2014. 

Charles “Skip” Polio passed away in May and was 89 years old and was with the 

club since 2000. 

All of them will be missed! 

John Driscoll resigned and moved off Cape to be with family. 

Keep those membership referrals coming! 

 

Ken Lyman 

Membership Chairman 



 

RMC GOLF 

Fall 2021 Season 

 

Registration for the 2021 Fall Season will begin on Monday, August 9th.  

The five Fall 2021 events are scheduled as follows:  

August 30  Cross Winds   Plymouth 

September 13  Quashnet Valley  Mashpee 

September 20  Olde Barnstable         Barnstable 

September 27  Cape Cod CC   E.Falmouth 

October 4   Blue Rock   Yarmouth  

The Registration fee for these five events is $20 each and must 

be mailed to: 

                     Retired Men's Club - Golf 

                P.O. Box 1352 

                South Dennis, MA 02660 

Your Registration is not final until the fee is received.  You may select 

any number of events (1-5) to participate.  

 

You access the Registration form from the website by selecting tabs 

Sports/Golf/Registration.  

Registration will not be available until August 9th. 

You can also access a data sheet on each of the tour-

naments by selecting tabs Sports/Golf/(select sheet 

you wish to view).  You will also use this same pro-

cedure to view the Team Pairings and the Results for 

the current event once you are notified by email that 

they are posted. 



RMC Golf (continued) 

 

You may also Cancel, Change or Add an event at any time by selecting 

Sports/Golf/Cancellation.  This form is your prime means of communi-

cation with the team putting these tournaments together. 

Covid 19 Vaccinations 

All players are required to have had Covid 19 vaccinations.  You may be asked 

to provide proof (vaccination card).  All the members playing in the last three 

spring events were vaccinated. If there are extenuating circumstances prevent-

ing you from having the shots, please contact President, Charlie Jones. 

Closing comments: 

Last year the participating number of members was significantly lower due to 

the pandemic.  Hopefully this year we will return to the numbers we are use to.  

There is a lot of work involved in putting these tournaments together and the 

club has to show by participation that it is worth the effort. 

Your Golf Committee 

 

ATTENTION BOWLERS ! 

 

Those who were on the original Fall league list last year but who WILL 

NOT BOWL this year please notify me via e-mail at 

"jkpuleo99@gmail.com"  or phone 508-760-1999.  Thank you.  

Also, a special note of appreciation to all those who attended Bob 
DiNapoli's memorial service. The RMC was well represented  and  our 
presence was appreciated by the family. 

mailto:jkpuleo99@gmail.com


            

 

 

RMC Treasurer’s Report      

           July 31, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

  

  
 

 
  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 
 

 
  

 

    
 

     

    

 
 

 
Bank Service Fees  

 
Net Change: 

  
  
  
  

 
   

 
  

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

  

 

  
   

   

 
  




